
Newsletter February 2024

Minutes ARNADA Meeting January 11, 2024

Attendees: Ken Visser, Shelan and Dave Stritzke, Kathie Loveall, Julie Rawls,Anne McEnerney-Ogle, Sharon Morse, 
Rena Benette, Russ Pascoe,Amy Carlson, Holly Chamberlain, Kevin Cote, Ken Williams, Anita Reyes, and via zoom 
Fred  and Rose Fulton 
Guest speakers :Jessica George and Riley with Urban Forestry
Laurel Priest Community Development/ Main Street Project; 4th Plain Changes
Derek Consultant Project Mgr, via zoom

Approval November 2023 minutes are approved
Treasury year end summary: Kathie Loveall
Checking $1641 Income $4493 Savings 2103 Expenses $7304  CD 3035.47 Total $6790.77
New Tree steward: Fred Fulton
New Ad Liaison: Rose Fulton

Mayor’s update : Anne McEnerny-Ogle
Board and Commissioners openings
I-5 Bridge replacement - $600 million federal approved.  $1.5 Billion is hoped for in the next federal grant.  $36 billion 
per year commodities in value cross the bridge.
April 2024 is eta of final draft environmental impact statement.
Homelessness actions since declared civil emergency outlines costs/benefits of Stay Safe park sites.  Bridge Shelter 
“Big Tent” offers 150 people shelter ;proposed designs on city website
Fire dept. has nearly 100 new firefighters over the last 2 years and future location for Station #3 on Lieser Rd. begins 
work.
Main Street Promise project from 5th to15th St. includes ADA accessibility curbs and general safety for all pedestrians
Vancouver Police have all completed camera program. 9 new officers were recently sworn in.  Recruiting is open for 
interested parties to serve on a panel for police and community safety.
Waterfront Gateway Project behind City Hall begins.
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Next Meeting is March 14th 7:00 PM 
at VHA  2500 Main Street

Meeting Zoom  link will be provided in March Newsletter

No February Meeting



Port of Vancouver: Julie Rawls
Lectures to begin again at Kiggins theater on Main Street. (e.g., River Pilots of
the Columbia).  Please see https://www.portvanusa.com/community/events/ 
for more information and to sign up for updates. 
USSN Curtis is in Port for two years. 

Urban Forestry: Jessica George introduces Riley from Americorps.
They work in conjunction with Friends of Trees. Sign up by January 30 for
tree planting workshop. Looking for volunteers.
The Optimum tree canopy target over the city is 40 percent. Arnada is at 16%.
They can help to find the right tree for the right space.
Soon we’ll see health & safety trims on trees in neighborhoods.
This year the Arnada Park has reached the 7 year cycle funding for park
maintenance by the Parks department.  Expect to see vegetation management
activities by City ops in the park later this spring or summer. 

Urban Main St. Mobility: Laurel Priest, assoc planner and Derek, project
mgr./consultant
Overview of Main St. from 4th Plain north to City boundary.
Stripe redo through Summer of 2024 studying pedestrian corridor for safety
and bike,scooter mobility lanes and changes southbound concerning
overflows, congestion and constraints during travel peak times.
Derek explained they work curb to curb ;not to disturb residential properties.
Concern was expressed for the safety of the pedestrian crossing at Fourth
Plain and F Street, especially for school children and in light of the
realignment of the lanes coming off of I-5.  It was noted that the crosswalk and
bike lane striping at this location is not yet finished.  They will be finished
when the weather allows .
Anne, Mayor said the future of traffic on 39th St for trucks is waiting for
additional funding to create freight corridors. These will be better safe routes
for citizens and freight transport..

Hollie Chamberlain: George Marshall Leadership Awards are to be announced
soon.

Recorded by Anita Reyes

Contact a board member to discuss any neighborhood concerns,
give advice or get your issue on a meeting agenda. To post in this

newsletter contact Russ Pascoe   See Page 2 for contacts

To receive this newsletter by email sign up at this link:

http://eepurl.com/cLGhcb
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City Contacts

Neighborhood Liaison   Brent Waddle
Office (360) 487-8436 Cell (360) 624-5686 
brent.waddle@cityofvancouver.us 

Office of Neighborhoods  Kaitlyn Olszewski 

360-624-1774  
Kaitlyn.olszewski@cityofvancouver.us 

Neighborhood Fire Station

Uptown Station #1 2607 Main St. 
360 487-7212

Code Compliance 360 487-7810

Clark County Animal Control
Weekdays 8:30-4:30  360 397-2488

Traffic Compliance Hotline 360 487-7402

Parking Hot-line  360 487-8653

NPO Lee Gelslinger  Cell (360) 831-2661 
lee.gelsinger@cityofvancouver.us 

Elected ANA Board:

Chairman  Ken Visser

visserk9@gmail.com 

Secretary    Brenda Hoge 
bheducationconsulting  @gmail.com 

 Treasurer     Kathie Loveall
treasurer@arnadaneighborhood.org   

Members at Large

Russ Pascoe becruss@hotmail  .com

Sandi Christensen 
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Anita Reyes    anitaface@gmail.com

Committee Representatives,
Coordinators

Sponsor Ad-sheet Layout and ad-sheet file 
submission     Amy Carlson 
ads@ARNADAneighborhood.org

Newsletter Ads Representative  Rose Fulton  

Rosetrentacoste@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Distribution Sandi Christensen 
360-772-4026 
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Neighborhood Traffic Safety Alliance 
Ken Williams

 ken_williams_98664@msn.com 

Arnada Tree Steward  Fred Fulton
fpfulton@yahoo.com    760-815-0077

Newsletter Editor, Content & Layout

Russ Pascoe -  becruss@hotmail  .com
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PARK NEWS: Playground Update
Work on the Arnada Park playground is set to begin in late February/early March to prepare for the new playground 
equipment which is expected to be delivered in mid-March. The goal is to have the playground construction completed 
in April. As we move into February, the City will update us with a more precise construction start date as well as 
information on the availability of the playground during construction.
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The City of Vancouver supports the Neighborhood Associations in their effort to share vital information with residents to create a  
more informed public. However, the information provided and the opinions and views expressed in the Neighborhood Association
newsletter or other documents do not necessarily represent the position of the City of Vancouver, nor does the City determine  
whether the information published is accurate or appropriate. Printed by the City of Vancouver Office of Neighborhoods.


